
                 Jubilee Journal - Year 5 

Hello to all our wonderful Wallsend Jubilee Year 5 Rainbow 
Children. Your parents/carers have been telling us you’re missing 
seeing friends from school, so we’ve put this newsletter together so 
you can stay connected. Hope you enjoy reading all the lovely    
messages and looking at pictures of your friends. We are super 
proud of all of you!! 

 

Now let’s see all the messages and pictures you’ve sent us ... 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                Faye Evans  

Faye would like to tell her friends that 
she has been enjoying spending lots of 
time outside with her family as well as 
perfecting her skateboard skills which 
has become her new hobby!   

              Robbie Law 

Robbie says hello from him 
and his dog Maltester 

              Beth Glindon 

I’ve missed you, but enjoyed family 
times together in North East … 
keep safe and see you all in       
September. 



                            Ruby Drummond 

Ruby has enjoyed making pizzas 
and baking during lockdown, she 
has also learnt herself Spanish 
and how to play the keyboard. 
She is really missing her friends 
and cant wait to get back to 
school in September.  

            Kyle Coulson-Young 

I have been learning to airbrush 
with my Dad. 

          Sebastian Dunn 

Sebastian won the 'Most Improved 
Player' trophy for Benfield's U10 
first team. He has made the team 
again so is in training for the coming 
season!  



                                 Zoey Craig 

I’ve been very busy during lockdown     
playing in the garden with my siblings, and 
building Lego sets with Owen. I still really 
miss my friends although I've been having 
video calls with Delilah Kenny. I'm looking 
forward to seeing everyone in Sept. 

              Charlie Allen 

Hi everyone, I'm missing playing 
football with all of my friends. My 
Mam has been trying to keep me 
busy and off the ps4 by learning 
new things like baking and learning a 
few cords on the guitar.   

              Lilly Mennie 

Lilly welcomed her new baby sister in 
May and has been enjoying long walks 
and bike rides during lockdown. 



                                 Emilie Tarrant 

Hope every one is doing ok 
and staying safe love Emilie 
Rose  xxx  

              Lennon Hawkes 

I’m having fun at home but 
can’t  wait to get back to school 
cos I’m missing all my friends 
hope you are all doing ok. 

              Megan Campbell 

I’ve been very busy because we 
got a puppy! His name is Tyson and 
he’s a toy poodle! I’m missing my 
friends so I can’t wait to get back 
to school in September to see 
everyone!  



                                Shay Miller  

Hi everyone, during lockdown I have 
enjoyed extra time with my family 
and been on lots of outdoor exercise. 
Finally got a haircut too! See you in 
September, Shay. 

              Anna Marron 

I’ve been learning to cook 
different things - all kinds of 
pie, stews, chilli and pasta 
dishes. 

              Alex Clark 

I have missed school and spending time 
with my friends but have had fun at 
home looking after my hamster Billy. 



                                Lila Fielder 

How is everyone? Over lockdown I’ve 
made lots and lots of origami, it’s 
kept me entertained. I can’t wait to 
go back to school in September to 
see everyone, it will be very strange. 
See ya later, love from Lila. 

              Lewis Harrison 

Missing you all so much, see 
you all in September. Love 
from Lewis x  

              Charlie McCall 

Charlie has been very busy designing his 
own wall from the pattern of tape, 
choosing colours and where he wanted 
the colours to go! This was his favourite 
thing in lockdown. 



                                Alex Nica 

Alex sends big hugs, he misses you 
and can’t wait to see you all again. 
He’s been walking, visited farm         
animals and had lot of fun with his 
brother Seb. He’s also done crafts, 
cooking and gardening. 

              Sophie Thackray 

I had my 10th birthday in lockdown, 
my family came to see me in the front 
garden one at a time instead of a 
house full. We still had homemade 
birthday cake and lots of party food.  

              Genevieve Nelson 

To my friends & teachers. I hope you’re 
all ok, I really miss you all & can’t wait to 
come back to school in September. Home 
schooling has been a bit odd, but it 
means I got to go camping and hiking in 
the Lade District with my family. 



                                Ruby Jenson 

During my time away from school I’ve dyed my 
hair pink, been out walking & riding my bike & 
celebrated my 10th birthday with the Fielder 
family. I’ve missed my friends and am excited 
to join Mr Allington’s class next year, yay! 

              Jacob Barrett 

I have enjoyed spending time with 
my family and going to beach after 
Mam and Dad finish work. 

 

              Jess Lewis 

I have been doing lots of nice 
things. I went on a bike ride with 
my Uncle, cousin and nephew, we 
found some tiny frogs hopping 
along the track. Love from Jess 



                                Joseph Sharp 

Hi to all my friends, looking 
forward to seeing you all in 
September. 

              Sophie Ward 

Sophie has been enjoying her 
cheerleading training, going out on 
her skateboard and lots of baking, 
however she is really looking     
forward to getting back to school 
x 

              Aimee Ashton 

I have enjoyed my time in lockdown by 
doing activities at home such as baking, 
drawing and crafts and my school work 
too. I have missed school and seeing my 
friends and teachers too and hopefully 
we can get back to normal soon!’’  



                                Lexi Fearns 

Lexi has spent lots of time outdoors 
visiting Kielder and Druridge Bay. She 
visited a waterfall at Hareshaw Linn in 
Northumberland and enjoyed spending 
time with her dog Angel. 

              Alexa Walker 

Alexa has enjoyed going to 
the Rising Sun, she misses 
everyone and can't wait for 
September to catch up. 

              Charlee Newbegin 

Hi, I’ve been enjoying going 
on walks with my sister .  



                                Ryan Metcalf 

Ryan has been spending lots of time 
playing in the garden on his monkey 
bars and keeping in touch with 
friends online 
  

              Jessica Margison 

Hi everyone! During lockdown I’ve 
been spending a lot of time playing 
games with my brother and sister 
at home. My Mam’s been off work 
too but she goes back soon. I’ve 
missed school a lot and can’t wait 
to see you all in September. 
Lots of love from Jessica. 

                           Hollie Bird 

Hi Everyone, missed you all so much and 
can’t wait to come back in September and 
see all your faces. Me and my Mam have 
been keeping fit going on walks and bike 
rides and watching the sun set over High 
Farm. See you all soon, love Hollie May xxx 



                                Maddison Thorne 

I'm enjoying spending time with my 
family, I’ve been out on my bike lots... 
This photo was taken when we went 
to Kielder forest on fathers day"  

        Cameron Watkinson 

I’ve been playing fifa during my 
time off school, playing in the 
garden with my little sister, going 
to work with my Dad while my 
Mam’s been at work, helping my 
Mam look after my sister and   
going for long walks and bike 
rides.  

          Brooke & Bethany Wells 

This is us having fun at Ingram   
Valley with the dogs . 



                Megan Fisher   

Megan has had a busy time 
moving house and setting up 
her new room.  

  Harley Leadbitter 

I have enjoyed lockdown, 
I’ve been walking my two 
dogs Trixie and Teddy. 

         Delilah Kenny 

Hi  everyone, I hope you are all safe 
in lockdown. I have been having fun 
going on lots of walks and I cycled 
around Kielder! (That was hard work 
lol). I have missed all my friends, it's 
been nice seeing some of you on 
facetime, but cant wait to see you all 
face to face again. Love Delilah x  



 
This poem was written by a lady from Durham for her two sons. It’s now being shared far and wide 

so we thought we share it with you!! 

 

Rainbow Children 

By Gemma Peacock 

The history books will talk of now, 
That time the world stood still. 

When every family stayed at home, 
Waved out from windowsills 

At those they loved but could not hold, 
Because they loved them so., 

Yet, whilst they did they noticed all the flowers start to grow. 
 

The sun came out, they can recall, 
And windows, rainbows filled. 

They kicked a football in their yards, 
Until the night drew in. 

They walked each day but not too close, 
That time the world stood still. 

When people walked straight down the roads, 
That once the cars did fill. 

 
They saw that people became ill, 
They knew the world was scared. 

But whilst the world stood still they saw, 
How much the whole world cared. 

They clapped on Thursdays from their doors, 
They cheered for the brave. 

For people who would risk their lives, 
So others could be saved. 

 
The schools closed down, they missed their friends, 

They missed their teachers so, 
Their Mams and Dads helped with their work, 

They helped their minds to grow. 
The parents used to worry that, 

As schools were put on hold, 
Their children wouldn’t have the tools, 

They’d need as they grew old. 
 

But history books will talk of them, 
Now adults, fully grown. 

Those little boys and girls back then, 
The ones who stayed at home. 

They’ll tell you that they fixed this world, 
Of all they would fulfil. 

 
The RAINBOW children building dreams, 
They’d dreamed whilst time stood still.  

 


